
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

TOWN OF LOCKPORT WATER DISTRICT NO.   3

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing will be held by
the Town of Lockport Town Board,   Niagara County,   New York,   on

the 4th day of April,   2020 commencing at 7 : 30 p. m.   at the Town

Hall,   6560 Dysinger Road,   Lockport,   New York,   on the proposed

Water District No.   3 Hinman Rd.  Waterline Replacement  &

Lockport/ Pendleton Meter Pit Project   (the  " Project") .

The proposed Project involves replacing obsolete,   worn- out

and inadequate water district facilities,   including
approximately 2, 200 feet of waterline on Hinman Rd. ,   and an

interconnection with the Town of Pendleton' s water system at

Lockport Rd.   and Campbell Blvd.     The estimated maximum cost of

the Project is  $650, 000 and would be paid for from existing
fund balance .     The resulting increase in cost for water service
to the typical property and typical 1 or 2 family home within
Water District No.   3 will be  $ 0 .

At such Public Hearing,   all persons interested,  who wish

to be heard,   will be heard.

Dated:  March 18,   2020

By Order of the
TOWN OF LOCKPORT TOWN BOARD

Judith A.  Newbold,   Town

Clerk,  Town of Lockport

THE TOWN OF LOCKPORT

TOWN BOARD PUBLIC HEARING

SCHEDULED FOR APRIL 4, 2020

WILL BE HELD APRIL 8, 2020 AT 7:30 P. M.

6560 DYSINGER ROAD, LOCKPORT, NY

THANK YOU, JUDITH A. NEWBOLD, TOWN CLERK


